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IFEA PRESIDENT-ELECT REPORT 2017  
 

I would like to say that it is a very much privilege and a great honor for me to have the opportunity to serve 

as the President-Elect since 2016.  

Following the 2016 Annual General Assembly Meeting (AGM) held on June 5th, 2016 in Cape Town, South

 Africa, the President Elect worked with the Secretary in preparing and emailing Minutes of the meeting to the 

Officers, Board of Directors and Country representatives for comments, additions and corrections. Some minor 

comments were received and I revised the Minutes and circulated. It was sent to the President to be put on the

 IFEA website. 

In April 2017, the President Elect attended the 19th Congress of Asian Pacific Endodontic Confederation 

(APEC) in New Delhi, India which was well organized and well attended, and contacted Bangladesh who 

showed interest in the membership of IFEA.  The President Elect invited them to our organization and sent 

them the membership application and related documents through the email.  

The President Elect interacted with the organizers of the 11th WEC in South Korea. The President

 Elect provided them the recent contacts of the member societies/associations.  

As the formal liaison person with the organizers of the 12th WEC in India, the President Elect sent

 email to the organizers for the WEC progress report and met them during the APEC Congress in New Delhi.  

The organizers suggested the 12th WEC date of October 2020 and  a certain convention place waiting for the  

approval at the AGM of IFEA this year. 

Finally, I have happily enjoyed this executive position with President Mark Wotzke, Secretary Catherine

 Ricci, Treasurer Eleftherios Terry Farmakis, and Immediate Past President Sam Dorn, who have been 

actively working to keep and improve our organization with deep insights so as to improve world endodontics.  

 

Respectively submitted 

 

Luke Sung Kyo Kim, President-Elect 

 


